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LOOKING TO THE FUTURE WITHOUT FORGETTING THE PAST 

As with every New Year, it’s important to look back on 2023 and ask, “What did 

I get right, what did I get wrong, and how can I improve next year?” Whether it 

is a hobby you are trying to master (pickleball!), a personal issue you are 

attempting to overcome (stop re-watching The Office), or a new avenue in 

your professional life (become a part-time Uber driver?), it’s important for each 

of us to stop and take an assessment of our life.  

The EBA is no different! At its monthly meetings, the EBA’s Board of Directors regularly looks for 

ways to improve the EBA, which includes reviewing issues affecting bar associations across the 

country, issues affecting Indiana attorneys, and concerns at the local level or raised by our 

membership. As part of that process, each EBA President is permitted to appoint an EBA 

member—who last served on the Board more than seven years prior—to the current Board to 

provide a historical perspective. Shout out to Tim Born who is filling that role this year! 

To further assist the Board in looking to the future without forgetting the past, on January 4, 2024, 

more than 25 past presidents of the EBA are coming together to discuss the outlook of the EBA. In 

doing so, my hope to come to a consensus on: 

• The EBA’s accomplishments and how it achieved the same; 

• The EBA’s missteps and how we can prevent repeating such history; and 

• The EBA’s future. 

If you have suggestions or comments that we should discuss, please contact me at                

(812) 424-7575 or cwhitehead@zsws.com by January 3! 

With your help, we can stay focused on the ultimate goal: working together to ensure the EBA 

continues to prosper by serving its members, as the best bar association in the State. 

In the words of Benjamin Button, “Our lives are defined by opportunities, even the ones we miss.” 

1911-13 Albert Funkhouser 

1914-18 Philip W. Frey 

1919-20 Walton M. Wheeler 

1921-23 Frank Hatfield 

1924 Isadore Kahn 

1925 Phelps F. Darby 

1926 James T. Walker 

1927 James F. Ensle 

1928 Joseph H. Iglehart 

1929 John D. Welman 

1930 Val Nolan 

1931 John W. Brady 

1934-35 Paul H. Schmidt 

1938-39 Travis B. Williams 

1949-50 Herman L. McCray 

1951-52 Elvin H. Hewins 

1952-53 Morton W. Newman 

1953-54 John E. Early 

1954-55 Ben J. Biederwolf 

1955-56 Robert J. Hayes 

1956-57 William B. Combs 

1957-58 Joe S. Hatfield 

1958-59 R. Owen Williams 

1959-60 Harry P. Dees 

1960-61 William P. Foreman 

1961-62 Joseph B. Minor 

1962-63 Charles Sparrenberger 

1963-64 Gaylon Clark Jr. 

1964-65 William D. Powell 

1965-66 Sydney L. Berger 

1966-67 D. Bailey Merrill 

1967-68 Robert D. Norton 

1968-69 Theodore Lockyear 

1969-70 John L. Carroll 

1970-71 Hugo C. Songer 

1971-72 James M. Buthod 

1972-73 Jack N. VanStone 

1973-74 K. Wayne Kent 

1974-75 Michael McCray 

1975-76 Robert S. Matthews 

1976-77 James Schwentker 

1977-78 Philip H. Siegel 

1978-79 Donald Wright 

1979-80 Rodney H. Grove 

1980-81 P. Michael Mitchell 

1981-82 Paul Arnold 

1982-83 Doran Perdue 

1983-84 Jerry P. Baugh 

1984-85 George Porch 

1985-86 Patrick Shoulders 

1986-87 John B. Whinrey 

1987-88 F. Wesley Bowers 

1988-89 Robert F. Stayman 

1989-90 Edward W. Johnson 

1990-91 Thomas H. Bryan 

1991-92 Carl A. Heldt 

1992-93 Diane L. Bender 

1993-94 James P. Casey 

1994-95 Richard L. Young 

1995-96 Marco DeLucio 

1996-97 Wayne Trockman 

1997-98 Sheila M. Corcoran 

1998-99 Reed S. Schmitt 

1999-2000 Paul E. Black 

2000-01 Jill R. Marcrum 

2001-02 Rebecca T. Kasha 

2002-03 J. Douglas Knight 

2003-04 D. Timothy Born 

2004-05 Brian P. Williams 

2005-06 Dirck Stahl 

2006-07 Shannon S. Frank 

2007-08 Dan J. Carwile 

2008-09 Cathy Nestrick 

2009-10 Shawn Sullivan 

2010-11 Krista Lockyear 

2011-12 Todd Glass 

2012-13 Doug Briody 

2013-14 Scott Wylie 

2014-15 Laura Scott 

2015-16 Steve Hoar 

2016-17 Max Fiester 

2017-18 Clay Havill 

2018-19 Yvette LaPlante 

2019-20 Sacha Armstrong 

2020-21 Erin Bauer 

2021-22 Andrew C. Ozete 

2022-23 Joseph H. Langerak IV 
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mailto:cwhitehead@zsws.com
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VLP News 
By: Senior Judge Sheila Corcoran and Susan Vollmer 

 

  Happy New Year! We hope everyone had pleasant holidays and the new year will be a good one. VLP is happy to introduce 

Jordan Terrell as its newest Legal Navigator. Jordan will be helping share legal resources in our community and, with the help of 

Vanderburgh County’s law librarian Kathleen Weston, has updated VLP’s community resource flyer for legal resources and clinics in 

our area. The flyer is attached and is a useful resource to share with people in need or who are lost. It has information on several 

legal clinics that volunteers are welcome to sign up for if they are interested.  

  Navigation helps guide those who are unfamiliar with, or uneducated in, the legal system to appropriate resources and outcomes. 

This helps our systems to run smoother and hopefully helps our legal community operate as best as possible. The value and need of 

legal navigation helped spur the legal kiosk project in which legal kiosks have been placed around the state to help direct people 

in need to useful resources. You can find a map of where the kiosks are here: https://indianalegalhelp.org/partner-resources/  

  The Talk to a Lawyer Today CLE will be offered by the Evansville Bar Association Tuesday, January 9th. This will include an 

opportunity to sign up for a Talk to a Lawyer clinic to answer brief legal questions or to take a pro bono case. For more information 

on any of VLP’s programs or how to volunteer, reach out to Max Happe at max.happe@probonoindiana.org. 

SIGN UP NOW! 

Deadline is February 3!  

This session of Lawyers Lunch Club will 

run March through May.* 
 

To join the fun, email 

ashley@evvbar.org or  

call (812)463-3201.  
 

If you are interested in being a Group Captain, let us know 

when you sign up! 
 

*Even if you have participated in the past, please sign up 

again so we only include those who still want to participate. 

Nominations Now Open for  

EBA Board of Directors 
 

The nomination period has begun for the 2024-2025 
Board of Directors for the Evansville Bar Association. 

Service on the Board of Directors is an invaluable 
opportunity to play a role in the future of the 
greater-Evansville legal community.  Board service 
will begin June 1, 2024.  Self nominations as well as 
nominations of colleagues are both encouraged. 

The 2024-2025 EBA Board of Directors will be led by 
Greg Freyberger of Barber & Bauer.  Meagan Brien of 
United Companies will assume the role of President-
elect. 

Submit a letter of interest to the EBA Nominating 
Committee at julie@evvbar.org by March 1, 2024.  
Please include your name, number of years in 
practice, number of years as an EBA Member, 
principal areas of practice, participation in EBA 
activities, committees, and sections.   

https://indianalegalhelp.org/partner-resources/
mailto:max.happe@probonoindiana.org
mailto:eba@evvbar.org?subject=Sign%20Up%20for%20Lawyers%20Lunch%20Club
mailto:julie@evvbar.org?subject=Letter%20of%20Interest%20-%20EBA%20Board%20of%20Directors
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H appy New Year!  I hope you were able to 

take some time away from work, enjoy 

the holidays, and recharge for the new year.   

As the Foundation plans for 2024, I encourage you to serve the 

Foundation in one - or more - of the following ways: 

• Help plan the Evansville Bar Foundation’s 25th Anniversary 

celebration!  Mark your calendars now for this special event 

taking place on Saturday, October 5, 2024.  We are looking 

for EBA members to round out our planning committee.  If 

you have interest, please contact julie@evvbar.org. 

• Join the EBF Board of Directors!  We have two at-large seats 

to fill.  Send your letter of interest to serve on the Board to 

julie@evvbar.org on or before February 14, 2024.  Letters 

should include why you would like to serve the Foundation, 

your passion for the law and law-related programs, and the 

number of years you have been a member of the EBA.  

• If you have not yet had a chance to donate, I encourage 

you to support the Foundation by making a donation.  It is 

easy!  Mail a check to 501 Main Street, Suite 101, Evansville, 

IN  47708 or go to https://evvbar.org/foundation.aspx by 

clicking the DONATE button below. 

As we say goodbye to 2023, I want to thank the EBA members 

who have already supported the Foundation through 

monetary donations and/or by volunteering their time.  Since 

sending the yearly ask letter in November, the EBF has received 

over $11,500 in donations!  Wow!  This truly is a great and 

generous bar association. 

Thank you EBA members for your continued support and may 

your 2024 be filled with good health, happiness, laughter, and 

love! 

Carrie Roelle 

President  

Court Counsel 

Annual Campaign 

Donors* 

Legacy of Leadership 
 

Senior Partner 

Hon. Sheila Corcoran 

Steve Hoar 

StewartRichardson Deposition Services 

Friends of the  

Foundation 
Julie Moore Holtz 

 

Attorney of Record 

Barber & Bauer 

Angela Freel 

Jim Johnson 

Hon. Tom Massey 

Ryan Parker 

Mark Samila 

Hon. Randall T. Shepard 

Stone & Stratman 

Ted Barron 

Diane Bender 

Bill Bussing 

Will Cartwright 

Thomas Clowers 

Allison Comstock 

Hon. Richard D’Amour 

Monica Edwards 

Kevin Gibson 

Hon. Carl Heldt 

Hon. Bill Hussmann 

Kelly Jackson 

David Lamont 

Hon. Mary Margaret Lloyd 

Stan Levco 

Kevin Martin 

Toby Shaw 

Charlie Spaetti 

Gary Taylor 

Hon. Wayne Trockman 

Aaron Tuley 

Mike Phillips 

Siesky Law Firm 

Susan Vollmer 

Keith Vonderahe 

Keith Wallace 

John Whinrey 

Scott Wylie 

Seth Zirkle 

Paralegal 
Melissa Alldredge 

Lauren Gore 

Lead Counsel 
Bob Carithers 

The Gentry Law Office 

 The Gary and Paula Gerling 

Foundation, Inc. 

Col. P. Mike Mitchell 

Tuley Law Office 

* 2024 Campaign donations received November 1-December 29, 2023 

Thanks to everyone contributing in response to the Law Library 
Foundation’s annual appeal! Your generous donations and ongoing 
commitment to the Foundation and the William H. Miller Law Library 
ensure that the people in this community have “…a quality law library 
readily accessible to all…at a substantial economic savings to 
everyone.” In addition to this mission, the goals of the Foundation are 
to preserve, maintain, and enhance the Law Library of Vanderburgh 
County as a resource center for legal information that serves the courts, 
bar, and people of Evansville and the surrounding tristate area. You also 
make it possible for this library to remain one of only two county law 
libraries in the entire state. 
 
To become a 2024 member of the Law Library Foundation, you may use 
the envelope enclosed in the November mailing or send your contribution 
to: 
 

Vanderburgh Law Library Foundation 
City County Courts Building 
825 Sycamore Street, Suite 207 
Evansville, Indiana 47708 
 

As always, I welcome your questions, comments, and suggestions.  
Please feel free to call me, Kathleen Weston, at (812) 435-5175 or send 
me an email (kweston@vanderburghgov.org).   

In Memory Of...  

Members and friends of the Evansville Bar Association who 

have passed away are remembered by friends and 

colleagues with contributions to the  

John L. Sanders Memorial 

Evansville Bar Foundation. 
 

Thank you for your contributions in memory of… 

Bill Gooden 

Phil Hayes 

mailto:julie@evvbar.org
mailto:julie@evvbar.org
https://evvbar.org/foundation.aspx
mailto:kweston@vanderburghgov.org
https://evvbar.org/foundation.aspx
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CLE COURSES 

AVAILABLE ON 

DEMAND! 
 

NEW CLE PROGRAMS ADDED! 

We’ve got more than 25 hours of CLE 

programming for you to enjoy whenever or 

wherever it’s convenient for you—and, 

members save 25%! 

 
EBA MEMBERS use coupon code:  

eba20mem for member pricing! 

 

Go to the EBA website at 

evvbar.org and  

click the CLE button!  
 

The CLE Commission will not approve online CLE credit if you 

previously received credit for the same live course.  It is your 

responsibility to monitor your credits.  

Registration and pre-payment required for all EBA CLE.  A virtual option for most EBA CLE is available upon request. 

Call (812) 463-3201, email Ashley@evvbar.org or go online at evvbar.org.   

 

 

FREE to attendees who agree to volunteer for two (2) Talk to a 

Lawyer sessions or take one (1) Volunteer Lawyer Program case 

in the first half (1/2) of 2024. 

 

Member $180 

Non-member $300 

 

To register call (812) 463-3201, email 

ashley@evvbar.org or click here to 

register online. 
 

*Please indicate at time of registration. 

Have you had problems logging into the EBA 

website?   

If so, please let us know! 

Contact Ashley at the office at  

(812)463-3201 or ashley@evvbar.org. 

 

Do you have an idea 

for a CLE course?  Is 

there a topic you 

would like to learn 

more about and/or 

speak about? 

If so, contact  

Julie Moore Holtz at the EBA office at  

(812) 463-3201 or Julie@evvbar.org. 

 

Member $30 

Non-Member $50 

 

To register call (812) 463-3201, 

email ashley@evvbar.org or 

click here to register online. 

*Please indicate at time of registration. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Qb_0BHCZB0_7R3JMRp3NLSSi-0L6QLTSHHh6XhZmKoKHuAWbwGlLjpkXB_Kshj63AYn8qUaSydxwFlzvmHjvGIv2-Ij_zibwxFJwd0w9MZRpvwSuWhU8nNH1ofafVjABSwMk-crphPk=&c=fkL-Z2aE14AfdXae88XV_TAOSECTVtqYn3x1yMFxqgk82U5Fl9vhow==&ch=_VUsb6q7mznT5yhz53H5jLjhy
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Qb_0BHCZB0_7R3JMRp3NLSSi-0L6QLTSHHh6XhZmKoKHuAWbwGlLjg8WaOL_YIxae9xvo5f-jy8Of4vS1cfwrBBPQpjYGihtJrSPt8XCbw7vl--18hAavhAPy8lQLn7j9b9es2bnsRHMd7XUZF32Dg2-S-isvFnjDh7PZElzg3ZSJ0HdPmJwNVGVlG5L-Yp6PeOR4SLJ6dIrsIufMO1r9DMjWEFMlM5W&c=f
mailto:ashley@evvbar.org
https://evvbar.org/calendar
mailto:ashley@evvbar.org
mailto:eba@evvbar.org?subject=REGISTER:%20Lifecycle%20of%20an%20LLC
https://evvbar.org/calendar/register/?eventno=10464
mailto:ashley@evvbar.org
mailto:ashley@evvbar.org
mailto:eba@evvbar.org?subject=REGISTER:%20Lifecycle%20of%20an%20LLC
https://evvbar.org/calendar/register/?eventno=10486
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Bar Updates: 

Please extend a warm welcome to Attorney Andrew Haughey, 

Carri Keating, Paralegal, and Jordan Terrell, non-attorney.  Please 

make these additions and updates to your contacts: 

For more information, go to evvbar.org, click the MEMBERS tab. 

 

Berry Global 

Indiana Department of Child Services 

Farmer Scott Ozete Robinson & Schmitt 

Kinkade & Associates 

The Law Offices of Randall K. Craig 

United Leasing & Finance 

United States Attorney’s Office 

Vanderburgh County Prosecutor’s Office 

Vanderburgh County Public Defender Agency 

Congratulations to EBA members Caroline 

Brinster and Max Happe for having been 

selected for the 2024 ISBA Leadership 

Development Academy! 

Kristin McLaughlin 

(812) 454-5248 

KTMMcLaughlin@gmail.com 

Jordan Terrell 

Pro Bono Indiana, LLC 

915 Main Street, Suite 208 

Evansville, Indiana     47708 

(812) 402-6303 
jordan.terrell@probonoindiana.org 

Andrew Haughey 

Reminger Co., LPA 

123 NW 4th Street, Suite 419 

Evansville, Indiana     47708 

(219) 356-2450 

ahaughey01@gmail.com 

Ross Rudolph 

RudolphADR, LLC 

(812) 457-7971 

RudolphADR@gmail.com  

Kyle Rudolph 

Energy Systems Group 

9877 Eastgate Court 

Newburgh, Indiana     47630 

(812) 492-3770 
krudolph@energysystemsgroup.com 

Carri Keating, Paralegal 

Law Offices of Steven K. Deig 

5615 East Virginia Street 

Evansville, Indiana     47715 

(812) 477-5577 

carri@deiglaw.com 

https://evvbar.org/members/employment-opportunities.aspx
mailto:KTMMcLaughlin@gmail.com
mailto:jordan.terrell@probonoindiana.org
mailto:ahaughey01@gmail.com
mailto:RudolphADR@gmail.com
mailto:krudolph@energysystemsgroup.com
mailto:%20carri@deiglaw.com
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01/01 EBA Office Closed—HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

01/04 EBA Past Presidents’ Luncheon—11:30am-1:00pm, EBA Office 

 Talk to a Lawyer—4:30-6:00pm, EBA Office 

01/08 CLE—EBA Replay – Indiana’s New Child Support Guidelines 2023 (1 CLE) - Noon, EBA Office or Zoom—REGISTER 

01/09 CLE—ISBA Replay: Talk to a Lawyer TODAY 2023 (6 CLE/1 Ethics) - 9:00am-4:00pm, EBA Office or Zoom—REGISTER 

  FREE to attendees who agree to volunteer for two (2) Talk To A Lawyer sessions or take one (1) Volunteer Lawyer Program case 

  in the first half (1/2) of 2024. 

 EBA Paralegal Section Meeting—Noon, EBA Office or Zoom 

01/10 EBF Finance Committee Meeting—Noon, MS Office 

01/11 EBA Board of Directors Meeting—Lunch at 11:45am; Meeting at Noon, EBA Office 

01/15 EBA Office Closed—Celebrate Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. 

01/16 Talk to a Lawyer—11:30am-1:00pm, EBA Office 

01/18 EBF Board of Directors Meeting—Lunch at 11:45am; Meeting at Noon, EBF Office 

01/24 DEI Committee Meeting—Planning for Spring 2024 event—Noon, EBA Office 

https://evvbar.org/calendar/register/?eventno=10486
https://evvbar.org/calendar/register/?eventno=10464





